
283 pembroke street west – p.o. box 1087
pembroke, ontario K8A 6Y6
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March 20, 2013

Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
PO Box 2319
26th Floor
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

ADDENDUM TO
Reply Submission from Ottawa River Power Corporation

EB-2012-0158

Dear Ms. Walli:

Please find attached an Addendum to Ottawa River Power Corporation’s Reply Submission, specifically
Retail Transmission Service Rates (“RTSR”) Adjustment Workform.

Ottawa River Power Corporation has filed this addendum in accordance with the Board’s e-filing services.

Kind Regards,

Jane Wilkinson-Donnelly, CMA
Chief Financial Officer



Ottawa River Power Corporation
Reply Submission

EB-2012-0158
Filed: March 20, 2013

Addendum to Reply Submission

The purpose of this document is to provide clarification on Retail Transmission Service Rates (“RTSR”)

Adjustment Workform;

Retail Transmission Service Rates (“RTSR”) Adjustment Workform

Ottawa River Power Corporation requested an adjustment to its RTSRs, using the RTSR Workform

provided by the Board. In addition to paying Hydro One, ORPC also pays Brookfield Energy Management

Inc. transmission charges. As the Board staff noted these are included on tab #5 of the RTSR model.

According to the contract with Brookfield Energy Management (as approved in the Board Decision EB-

2009-0289) ORPC pays Brookfield 50% of the HONI monthly transmission charges (Hydro One Sub-

transmission class rates, as Ottawa River Power Corporation is an embedded distributor within Hydro

One) expressed in $ per kilowatt on the amount of power delivered by Brookfield coincident with the

monthly Hydro One billing peak hour.

Board staff noted that it will adjust ORPC’s 2013 RTSR Model and Rate Generator Model to incorporate

the new Hydro One Sub-Transmission class RTSRs effective January 1, 2013. ORPC requests that Board

staff adjusts Brookfield Energy’s rate to equal 50% of these rates at the same time.

In order to clarify ORPC’s request to adjust the Transmission Charges from Brookfield Energy

Management, Ottawa River Power Corporation has attached a copy of this contract with the pertinent

section found on page 5, number 6 iii.

All of which is respectfully submitted.


























